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HARAMBE! That means “all pull together” in Swahili. I learned it from some 
of our kids who have attended the Freedom School at Broad Street UMC this 
summer. It’s been an awesome experience for them, focusing on reading, 
learning songs, going on field trips and much more. A couple of the goals of 
the program are to build self-esteem, expose the kids to new experiences, 
and keep them learning throughout the summer.  And they have loved it! 
They often serenade the afternoon driver with the songs they learned that 
day. Even making it possible for them to participate in this program required 
“harambe.” We are so grateful to Cathy Brady who took the initiative and 
advocated to make it possible for the kids to attend, then providing the 
transportation, with the support of Trinity United Methodist Church, to the 
program. Tricia Allenby  shared much of the transportation responsibility 
with Cathy , along with additional help from Kelly Cantwell (a mentor in our 
Plugged In ministry and member of Trinity). We thank God for each of them 
and their love and commitment to our kids which motivates these women to 
do this, and much more, in New Life’s ministries.  

The concept “harambe” is inherent to all of New Life’s ministries. So many 
partner churches, organizations, and individuals, along with our church 
family all pull together to care for our most vulnerable neighbors. It is such a 
blessing when people across economic, racial, education, age, gender, 
sexual orientation, even levels of faith come together to invest their time and 
talent in the work of Christ through our shared ministries. We are blessed 
with the opportunity to serve, with those with whom we serve, and with those 
individuals we are serving. 

Paul, in 1 Corinthians 12 reminds us that we are the Body of Christ. Christ 
calls us to be a body, because He knows how much we need each other, 
and that we can do so much more together than we can on our own. Here’s 
yet one more example: Anne , one of our Clothing Room volunteers, gave 
birth to a beautiful baby boy. Hunter  had to remain at Children’s Hospital 
because of health complications, and now he is temporarily in foster care. 
Wanting to do what we could to help Anne  prepare for Hunter  to be in her 
care, Vickie Moseley networked with other volunteers to find a crib. One 
quickly made one available. Another volunteer picked up the crib and 
delivered it to Anne’s  home. A monthly bus pass was provided so that she 
could easily visit him while in the hospital. And along the way, many 
maternal figures have provided guidance and counsel, even speaking hard 
truths in love to her. A network of people are the hands and feet and ears 
and voice and heart within the Body of Christ, all pulling together for this 
mother and her new baby. We pray God’s blessing upon both of them. 

HARAMBE!   ��������	
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Nyree:  The Renewal Service – it opened my 
eyes to God. 
Kendra:  The Mission Trip because I enjoyed 
meeting new people and making friends at the 
Veterans Home. 

Reachout  is a Methodist camp that meets at Lakeside for one week in July each year, and has an       
overnight mission experience and Bible lessons throughout the week.  This year we had six of our youth 
participate, and the had a wonder-filled camp experience: lasting friendships, meaningful conversations, 
and (as you might expect) camp food, which is still mostly brown and yellow in color!  It was week where 
we all bonded into God's larger family and got a better glimpse of His glory!  --Greg Allenby , adult couselor 

New Life Kids at Camp  

Here is what the kids said when I asked them “What did you like best about Reach Out camp and why?” 

Cassie: Jumping in the lake at 6:30 
after the sunrise service. 

Sarafina: The Mission Trip to work with 
mentally challenged adults  because I 
found out how nice the people were 
and that it was fun to work with them.  I 
was scared before and thought it would 
be hard.  I also liked Worship time–
especially the singing. 

Timeeka:  The Mission Trip and free time when 
we went swimming in the lake. 
Amanda:  The Mission Trip because I met new 
friends and got to hang out with the MRDD  
residents. 

*See Page 4 for August Youth  Group Dates 
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(Tuesday night before the season opener with Akron) 
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 Tailgate Buffet served 5:30 PM to 7:00 PM 

Emcee  
Mindy Drayer 

NBC4 
Weekend Morning News 

Anchor  

New Life United Methodist Church • 25 W. Fifth Ave.• 614-294-0134 
nwlifeumc1@att.net • www.newlifeunitedmethodist.org 

&�$%�����
$30.00/Adult ticket (min. donation)   
$15.00/Kids ticket (ages 5-17) (min. donation)   
           Children 5 and under Free 

0���1�����	���
��   
Contact: Wade Hicks                   
Email: hickspack@aol.com                                                                                                     
Phone: 614-273-5626����

1620 Schrock Road • Columbus 43229 
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        Keynote Speaker 
             Cie Grant  
2002 National Champion Team 

Forced incomplete pass on  
the final play of the  game. 

3 8 �# 2 / 9 5 :�

To benefit people who are homeless and poor in Columbus through the ministries of  
New Life United Methodist Church  

Some people in our ministry 

Members of New Life Prayer 
and Van Driver  Teams 
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Accolades for Awesome Volunteers 
It has been said before and is said again, “The New Life volunteers are awesome!”  Faithfully committed, 
flexible, hard-working (even in the July heat), caring and fun are just a few qualities of each of them. It is 
a joy to work together in fulfilling the ministry of New Life in the clothing room and the kitchen as we 
share friendships with our neighbors and each other. 
 
Recently the clothing room volunteers were asked what brought them to New Life and why do they stay. 
The over all answer was that they felt called to serve others so that they could live out their Christian  
beliefs and follow Christ’s command to care for the “least of these”.  And, they were humbled by knowing 
that those who suffer great challenges and survive  also face each day feeling blessed . 
 
One volunteer’s comments summarizes well the Spirit led motivation of our volunteers, “New Life offers 
a wonderful sense of community.  I have volunteered in many arenas and have found none other like it.  
Not only is there such caring and camaraderie between the volunteers, but also with our neighbors.  We 
often work shoulder to shoulder together- those being served are also giving of their time and talents to 
serve others.  Such a unique and blessed ministry.  We find communion with one another as we address 
some of our community’s deep needs together. As we give, we so richly receive.  It is such a joy to be in 
mutual mission.”  Amen. 
 
Thank you, dear friends, for your outstanding service! 
 
Continuous Needs of the Clothing Room 
Socks, socks, socks!  White crew or ankle socks for men, women and children are constantly needed. 
Please leave the socks in the original package.  Men’s clothes, especially sizes 2x and larger.  
Women’s, sizes 18- 3x.  Towels and washcloths 
 
Homemade Sleeping Bags 
There was a great response and much excitement about making homemade sleeping bags. The day of 
the demonstration, three sleeping bags were made. So easy and fun. A “sleeping bag day” is planned 
for Wed. August 9, 1:00-3:00  pm at New Life .  Anyone interested may come.  Please bring clean , 
worn sheets, blankets, bedspreads, draperies, small fleece blankets etc that may be used for filling. All 
other supplies will be provided. 

 

       August Youth Ministry Dates  
5 Overnight at  Santa Maria         

– Teens 
6 Visit to Bee Farm 
12  Teens Moon-light Tram Ride 
      Pick up at 6:30PM  
14  Godspell…Pick up at 2:00 PM  
15 Radically Confirmed 4-8pm 
16 Radically Confirmed 4-8pm 
17 Radically Confirmed 4-8pm       

Santa Maria Visit ..ages 8-11 pickup                                   
at 9am 

18 Radically Confirmed 4-8pm 
19 Radically Confirmed 4-8pm 
20 Visit to Beth Messiah Confirmation  

Class  
26  5:00PM Confirmation 
      6:30PM Friday Night Live 



Page 5 

Ways to Help Make this Year’s Benefit Tailgate Part y a HUGE Success  
 

Last year, we raised almost $18,000 for our Breakfast and Clothing Room ministries at this           
important fundraiser! Our goal this year is $25,000: the yearly budget fo r the Breakfast         
Ministry . Help us make this year better than ever! 
 
Help with ticket sales!! We are looking for at least one person from each partner church who will 
be enthusiastic about selling tickets. Each church is different in how events are made known to their 
community of faith — newsletters,  bulletins, tables where tickets are sold, “pitches” from the pulpit, 
etc.  Posters and tickets are available NOW! You can pick them up at New Life, or ask to have them 
dropped off or mailed to your church or business. 
 
Donate items for our Silent Auction!  OSU theme items are always popular, but guests have a 
wide array of tastes and interests, so we are open to a variety of items at various price ranges.    
Providing services (Attorneys providing a particular service; hairdressers; dog grooming; car          
detailing) became a new addition to the auction last year. We ask that donations be delivered to the 
church by August 25th. 
 
Be a Sponsor, or invite businesses, professionals, or your local church to be a Sponsor.   
Options for Sponsorships are:  
 
      >> Major sponsor: $1,000 . Two reserved tables of 8 each. Your name on the tables, in the 
 published program, big screen recognition and mentioned at the event. 
 
     >> Field Goal Sponsor: $600 . A reserved table of 8. Your name on the table and in the         
 published program. 
 
     >> Extra Point Sponsor: $400 . A reserved table of 8. Your name on the table. 
 
     >> Good Sport Sponsor: $30 . Provide ticket to be used by a New Life neighbor. 
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    School Supplies Needed  
The 2011-12 school year will begin later this month!  As we have done in the past, 
we will be giving away basic school supplies. Needed are: pencils, pens,      
crayons, spiral notebooks, composition notebooks, p ocket folders, wide-
ruled notebook paper, college-ruled  notebook paper , scissors, rulers, and 
glue sticks.  We need these items by August 15.   Thank you for your help! 
 

 

                                  Towels Needed  
The Breakfast Ministry serves many people over a weeks’ time and, 
consequently, use many towels and dish cloths in its operations;  
Any kitchen towels or dish cloths you can spare for the Breakfast 
Ministry would be appreciated.  They do not have to be new; used 
ones in decent condition are welcomed. 
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 **We gather to Worship God each Sunday morning at 1 0:30AM** 
Sundays: Breakfast Ministry, Clothing Room, Church School, Worship,         
      Young  Disciples Church 
       Drummers Alcoholic Anonymous (1:30PM & 7:30PM)                            
       Narcotics Anonymous (7PM) 
Mondays: Drummers Alcoholic Anonymous (8PM)   
Tuesdays:Clothing Room*, Hospitality Breakfast 
        Drummers  Alcoholic Anonymous (8:30PM) 
Wednesdays: Clothing Room*, Bible Study (7 PM), 
                       Drummers Alcoholic Anonymous  (8 PM)  
Thursdays:Breakfast Ministry Preparations,   
                  Drummers Alcohol Anonymous (8PM)        
Fridays:     Cocaine Anonymous (8PM),  
                  Drummers Alcoholic Anonymous (10PM)  
Saturdays: Drummers Alcoholic Anonymous (8:30PM) 
  
                                          *Clothing Room hours are 9:00 AM—11:30 AM 

In addition to our weekly scheduled ministries, as listed above, please note 
the following activities for August:  
����
1-8    Pastor Jennifer on vacation 
   3   7:00 PM  Bible Study 
   5    Youth event* 
   6    Youth event* 
 10   7:00 PM  Bible Study    
 11   6:30 PM  New Life Community Outreach Board meeting  
 12      Youth event* 
 15-17   4:00-8:00 PM         Radically Confirmed (youth program) 
 15    Newsletter deadline   
 17    Youth event* 
 17        7:00 PM  Bible Study 
 20    Youth event* 
 23     6-8 PM  Plugged In Mentors meeting 
 24   7:00 PM  Bible Study  
 26    Youth events*   
 28        3:00 PM  Sunday Family Dinner 
 30     5-8 PM  Buckeye Tailgate Party! 
 
                  * For details on all youth events, see page 4 



Report of the Treasurer  
 as of June 30, 2011 
 
Checking Account 
     Beginning Balance   16,154.53 
     Deposits                   10,523.85 
     Withdrawals             15,032.82 
  
     Balance                 $11,645.56  

 
—Steve Waldron , Treasurer 

         June, 2011 
Hours of Operation: 
Sunday                7-9:30   am 
Tues. & Wed.      9-11:30 am 
 
     Weekday Guests    1856 
     Sunday Guests         647 
           Total                  2503 

Receipts in                    June   and   Year  
Total Plate  7,669.85 50,491.40 
Friends 225.00 7,721.04 
Partner Churches 200.00 22,661.22 
Breakfast Ministry 160.00 5,233.00 
Youth Ministry 20.00 6,731.00 
Clothing Room 0.00 220.00 
Healthcare Ministry 890.00 1,760.00 
Memorial Fund 0.00 735.00 
Group Meeting 420.00 2,500.00 
Miscellaneous 50.00 2,806.18 
Pastor Discretionary  0.00 3,500.00 
Parsonage Rent 650.00 1,300.00 
UMCOR 0.00 790.00 
Easter Flowers 0.00 227.50 
Easter 0.00 2,634.00 
New Life Comm. Outrch 60.00 240.00 
Buckeye Fundraiser 0.00 200.00 
Bluegrass Fundraiser 179.00 6,311.00 
Total  $10,523.85 $116,061.34 

 
—Tom Householder, 

 Financial Secretary 
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Balance Sheet 
 as of June 30, 2011  

 
Assets  
City National checking acct                   11,645.56 
Savings & Investments                        340,912.17 
Total $352,557.73
                                 
Liabilities & Fund Balances   
Withholdings                                           5,566.38 
Operations                                          206,594.66  
Youth Ministry Fund                              16,459.36 
Misc. Ministry Fund                             (12,775.63)   
Memorial Fund                                      67,217.00  
Health Ministry Fund                             16,109.76 
Breakfast Ministry Fund                        35,210.47 
Clothing Room Fund                               7,206.07 
Pass Thru Fund (flowers, etc)               (3,564.24)      
Congreg. Benev (UMCOR, etc)              2,810.02 
Lillian Skeele Fund                                11,723.88   
Total       $352,557.73 
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